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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BISHOP’S SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 
TUESDAY10th JUNE 2016 
 
PRESENT 
 
Chairman Cllr. Miller (AM) 
Cllrs. Nankivell (PN), Tait (PT) and Rutherford (PR) 
Cllr. Lisa Griffiths – New Alresford Town Council 
Mr K. Fell (KF) – Clerk 
 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 
There were apologies for absence from County Cllr. Huxstep and City 
Cllr. Jeffs and Cllr. Gottlieb. 
 
2. AGREE MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEETING 10th MAY 2016. 
The Minutes were agreed by Members and signed by the Chairman. 
 
3. MATTERS ARISING. 
The Clerk was still waiting for a reply from highways re the grit bin at 
Hobbs Close. 
 
4.  DECLARATION OF INTEREST. 
Nil. 
 
5. HAMPSHIRE COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT – CLLR. R. 
HUXSTEP.       
Apologies however Cllr. Huxstep had stated in an email that in the 
devolution saga the county were determined to keep the county together 
through a public consultation. Also the analysis and therefore the 
recommendations arising from the public consultation on the recycling 
centres had been extended beyond the target date which he thought 
was potentially good news. 
 
6. WINCHESTER CITY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT – CLLR. LISA 
GRIFFITHS. 
Cllr. Griffiths said there could possibly be a reduction in hours at the 
recycling centres. With regard to the Library Service no static libraries 
will close but as from the end of June 2016 the mobile library service 
will be replaced by a home library service, delivered by volunteers for 
those customers who are unable to access their static library.  
If you cannot get to a library due to ill-health, disability or caring 
responsibilities, then the home library service will come to you. The 
service is free and you can find out how to apply by visiting 
www.hants.gov.uk/home-library-service or  
free telephone call to 0300 555 1390  
The Chairman thanked Cllr. Griffiths. 
 
7. CORRESPONDENCE. 
SENT 
Hampshire highways – problems around Scrubbs/Whitehill Lane 
reported. 
RECEIVED 
WCC Examination of Local Plan – Alresford 18th July, Chairman to 
speak. 
HCC Planning for Minerals and Waste, Update May 2016, HWRC 
Consultation 
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Came & Co. Insurance documents
Action Hampshire Update  
Email Gill Grant re Village Hall £100 
Britain’s Worst Speeders- no speed limits unless fatalities 
Parish App. 
Boundary Commission Electoral Review 
Cllr. Gottlieb involved in three Winchester City developments – Silver 
Hill, Station Approach and Leisure Centre. 
 
8.  Finance. 
The Clerk produced a financial statement and the PC approved the 
accounts for 2015/6. 
RECEIVED 
Nil 
TO PAY 
CPRE subs                                                     £36.00 
Office Depot                                                    £28.53 
Clerk’s Exps.                                                 £127.60    
 
Proposed AM                                 Seconded PR 
 
9. WEBSITE. 
This item was discussed at the end of the meeting. 
It was ok to take Mark’s previous cost figures.  The £150 was all the PC 
needed, there was no need to apply for the Gov’t Grant. 
The domain name was agreed as bishopssuttonhampshire.org.uk and 
the Clerk will register for 3 years. 
The format of the mock up was agreed and the Clerk will contact Mark 
with the PC content. In the interim the site will declare that it is under 
development. 
 
10. INDUSTRIAL PLANNING AND LENGTHSMEN. 
The Chairman said that there was no industrial planning and the 
Lengthsmen were due in the village on 20th June for 2 days. The 
Chairman outlined the work schedule. 
PT mentioned the long grass around the seat at Hobbs Close.  Normally 
the council cut it but it had become too long. The Chairman said that the 
Lengthsman list had already been sent. 
 
11.  RESIDENTIAL PLANNING. 
16/00910/FUL 2 Mount Villas, Bishop’s Sutton Road. Mr Chris 
Pendlebury. New porch to front of property. 
PC No comment. 
 
12.  SLR. 
East end of village next. HCC are waiting for the speed sensors. 
Clerk to check what the recent police survey showed. 
 
13.  HIGHWAYS. 
The Chairman mentioned a recent car accident at the bottom of Whitehill 
Lane. A young man who was not wearing a seat belt drove straight into 
the grass bank of Scrubbs Lane. 
 
14.  FOOTPATHS & ROW. 
PN asked for the relevant maps. There was a problem reported at 
Bighton Bottom. Martin Jay had cut the grass opposite the village hall  
 
 
15.  WDALC. 
Nil. 
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16.  NEW ALRESFORD DEVELOPMENT STRATEGY.
Already reported. 
 
17. OTHER MEETINGS. 
PC meeting to discuss the website 6th June 2016. 
 
18.  COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR. 
Nil. 

19.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING – TUESDAY 26th JULY 2016. 
Cllr. Lisa Griffiths gave her apologies for the next meeting. 

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting 
at 8.50 p.m.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 


